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Development of this Comprehensive Wildlife Conservation Strategy was funded by the 
State Wildlife Grants (SWG) Program. This program consists of funds from the U.S. 
Department of Interior offshore oil and gas leasing receipts. A portion of the receipts are 
designated annually by Congress and apportioned among the states and territories 
through a formula based on each state’s geographic area and population. Alaska receives 
a maximum 5% of the funds available each year. The funds are administered by the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service. One of the primary purposes of SWG is to focus on 
conservation actions that benefit species of greatest conservation need while taking into 
consideration the relative level of other funding available for the conservation of those 
species. 
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